

Board of Supervisors
County of Riverside
RESOLUTION NO. 2020-063
A RESOLUTION OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS OF THE 
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE RATIFYING AND EXTENDING THE DECLARATION OF 
A LOCAL HEALTH EMERGENCY REGARDING NOVEL CORONAVIRUS (COVID-19)

WHEREAS, California Health and Safety Code section 101080 authorizes a local health officer to declare a local health emergency in the health officer’s jurisdiction, or any part thereof, whenever the health officer reasonably determines that there is an imminent and proximate threat of the introduction of any contagious, infectious, or communicable disease; and 

WHEREAS, on March 8, 2020, the County’s Public Health Officer declared a local health emergency based on an imminent and proximate threat to public health from the introduction of a novel coronavirus (COVID-19) in Riverside County; and 

WHEREAS, the Governor of California proclaimed a State of Emergency on March 4, 2020 pursuant to the authority vested in him, particularly, Government Code section 8625; and

WHEREAS, the Governor has waived the 30-day time period in Health and Safety Code section 101080, within which a local governing authority must renew a local health emergency, for the duration of the statewide emergency, and further, has ordered that any such local health emergency will remain in effect until each local governing authority terminates its respective local health emergency; and 

WHEREAS, the local health emergency shall not remain in effect after seven (7) days from the date of this declaration unless it has been ratified by the Riverside County Board of Supervisors; and 

NOW, THEREFORE, IT IS HEREBY PROCLAIMED AND ORDERED that the Declaration of a Local Health Emergency by the Public Health Officer of the County of Riverside is hereby ratified, and that said Local Health Emergency shall be deemed to continue to exist until its termination is proclaimed by the Board of Supervisors of the County of Riverside.


IT IS FURTHER PROCLAIMED AND ORDERED that a copy of this proclamation be forwarded to the Director of the California Governor’s Office of Emergency Services.

